DRAFT

Subject to Review, Correction and Approval

KUNCANOWET TOWN FOREST AND CONSERVATION AREA MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
DATE: January 2, 2024  
MEMBERS PRESENT: Ron Jarvis, Darlene Jarvis, Patrick “Woody” Bowne, Fred Mullen, Dave Nault, Jon Reckard, Brett St. Clair, Peggy Senter 
MEMBERS ABSENT: Margaret Watkins
Also present: Jack Schreiner
MINUTES: The minutes from October 4, 2023 were approved as amended to read that members met at the “Gorham Pond boat ramp” (rather than the “Kimball Pond boat ramp”) on May 13th.
 OLD BUSINESS:
Culvert replacement 
Jeff Crosby has replaced the old culvert at the entrance of the Kuncanowet trailhead parking area.  Per a vote at the Committee’s last meeting, a check for $915.00 was paid out of the Kuncanowet Management Fund account to cover the cost of the culvert.    A second check needs to be cut to pay for the installation of the culvert.  Ron Jarvis made a motion that we pay $910.00 for the installation of the culvert at the entrance of the Kuncanowet trailhead parking area, the amount to be deducted from the Kuncanowet Management Fund.  The motion passed (8-0).

NEW BUSINESS:

Monitoring report

Darlene Jarvis has submitted the annual monitoring report to Charlotte Harding, Stewardship Specialist, for the Conservation Land Stewardship Program.  Members were asked to continue to share information gathered from their walks into the area so that it may be included in the annual report.

Trail system
Unauthorized “trail”
Jon Reckard and Peggy Senter discussed a flagged path into the Kuncanowet Town Forest and Conservation Area (KTFCA) from the east.  Some small trees and brush have been cut to open up the “trail”.  Both Jon and Peggy have removed any flagging found on the conservation property to discourage the unauthorized activity.                   

Signage
Ron Jarvis brought in an old Hobblebush Trail sign he’d retrieved on a recent walk.  If members see other signs in the same condition he would like to refurbish or replace them.   Jon mentioned that one of the Gum Tree Trail signs is split in half.  The sign will be replaced.              

Mill Pond Trail culvert

Members discussed the condition of the crossing and the culvert.  Ron would like to stabilize the area on the far side.  The discussion concluded with Dave volunteering to ask road agent, Jeff Crosby, to look at the culvert and suggest what if anything should be done.     

Fogg’s field 

In November Bill Nichols contacted Ron to say he would spread the 12 loads of horse manure that he’d delivered to the field.  He asked if some members could remove rocks from the manure as it is dumped into the spreader(s).  On Sunday, November 5th, Bill Nichols, Lenny Colby, Mark Gonyer and Keith Margeneau loaded and spread manure.  Ron and Darlene Jarvis, Margaret Watkins, Fred Mullen, and Peggy Senter picked rocks from the manure.  Dave Nault drove three of his grandchildren, Maddie, Cole, and Austin, around the field to pick rocks missed as the spreaders were filled.  Bill, Lenny, Ron and Margaret returned on Monday and worked until all the loads were spread.  Several days later Ron and Darlene walked the lower field to remove any rocks big enough to damage a mowing machine.       

Dave Nault suggested that a check be given Bill to help cover his fuel cost since he provided the tractors and spreaders and transported them.  Members agreed that a check should be cut from the Kuncanowet Management Fund.  Fred Mullen made a motion that we pay Bill Nichols $100 for the fuel used in the spreading of manure.  The motion passed (8-0). 

Right of way (ROW) on Lot B2-01-02       

Brett St. Clair mentioned that the Gelinas property is on the market.  Jack Schreiner, whose land abuts the property, stated that it was sold and the new owners have moved in.  Members agreed that the new owners should be contacted since the ROW on the property provides the Committee access to the southern end of the Kuncanowet. 

NEXT MEETING: April 2, 2024, 5:30 PM  

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: Darlene M. Jarvis

